
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reflection Principal’s Message: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 

We have come to the end of another school year, and what a year it has been! It is hard to believe how 
quickly the year slipped away considering all that has happened in 2021. Looking back at the year 
gone by, we faced many challenges and adversities.  However, we were reminded many times not to 
give up and to live in the hope that things would improve! Here we are in December, reunited again as 
a school community. We celebrated our school carols and the students enjoyed a ‘Fun Day’ together 
last week.  The season of Advent also reminds us to live in hope.  When we pray the Lord’s Prayer at 
Mass, we hear Father say “. . . as we await the blessed hope and the coming of our Saviour, Jesus 
Christ.” This prayer reminds us that during the season of Advent, “we wait in joy, in hope, and in 
anticipation for the wonderful event we are about to experience—the feast of Christmas, the coming of 
Christ into our lives” (Williamson, 2021). 
 

On Tuesday night the Year 6 students will celebrate their graduation. We will begin the celebration with 
the Liturgy of the Word followed by the Graduation Ceremony.  As the Principal of Holy Eucharist 
School, I would like to congratulate our students and wish them the all the best as they journey 
towards secondary school.  We have been blessed to have great leaders at our school, who led by 
example.  The way in which our students have conducted themselves, particularly through another 
year of pandemic, has been a credit to the parents and staff.   
 

At the end of this year, we will farewell nine members of staff, who will begin a new chapter in their 
lives. We say goodbye to Mr Wally Antonowicz who will be retiring at the end of the year after being a 
part of Holy Eucharist for 42 years. Wally came to Holy Eucharist School in 1979 and has taught many 
generations. We thank Wally for his contribution to the Holy Eucharist community and we wish him all 
the very best. We also say goodbye to Mrs Hania Borowik who has taught at Holy Eucharist for 19 
years and will also be retiring at the end of the year. Ms Jessica Kerlin who has been part of Holy 
Eucharist for 3 years will be leaving us to work at Bethany Primary School in Werribee North. Ms 
Mikaela Borg who has worked at the school for 3 years, will be taking up a new role at St Francis De 
Sales in Oak Park. Ms Bianca Gomez who has worked at the school for 3 years, will moving to St 
James in Hoppers Crossing. Ms Shalini Dos Santos will be leaving us after 5 years and Ms Kristine 
Lorenc and Mrs Bison who have who have supported us over the past 12 months will also be leaving. 
Last but not least, Mrs Tania Gatt will be going on maternity leave at the end of this year to have her 
baby.  I would like to extend my thanks to these staff members for their commitment and dedication to 
Catholic Education and for their hard work over the years. I would like to wish them the best of luck in 
their future endeavours.   
 

Finally, I would like to wish the entire Holy Eucharist community a very Merry Christmas and a safe and 
happy holiday. Let’s hope and pray that 2022 is good year for everyone. 
 
 

Please stay safe and God Bless, 
 

 
 
Mr. Michael Bonnici 
Principal 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
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Cleaner: June Balatbat & Maria Attard 
Maintenance: David Lathouras         

Newsletter No. 20 – 10th December 2021 



 

 
 

COVID-19 CASES AT HOLY EUCHARIST 
We had to send quite a number of classes home this week after receiving notification that students had tested positive to COVID-19.   
The school had to call parents to pick up their child to get them tested (PCR test) for COVID-19 and to quarantine until they received a 
NEGATIVE result.  Parents were also given Rapid Antigen Test kits to administer to their child. 
 

When a student has attended school and later tests positive, it is our responsibility to ensure that parents/carers of other students who 
are then considered a ‘close contact’, are notified. This means that the students who have been exposed will need to get tested as 
soon as possible and will need to quarantine. 
 

If the student receives a NEGATIVE result whilst in quarantine, then they will be allowed to come back to school. Parents will then 
need to administer the Rapid Antigen Test on their child for the next 5 days. 
 

Students who return to school after receiving a NEGATIVE result, will need to enter the school via GATE 3 next to the office.  
The parents/carers will also need to provide evidence that their child has received a negative result.  
 
 

IS YOUR CHILD UNWELL? IF YES…PLEASE KEEP THEM AT HOME!  
 

Staff members and students must stay at home if they are 
unwell or if they may have been exposed to COVID-19. If a 
child stays at home because they are sick, this can prevent 
an entire class or the rest of the school having to quarantine. 
 

Please remember, when your child returns to onsite learning, it is vital 
that they do not come to school if they have any of the following 
symptoms: 

• sore throat  
• temperature   
• tiredness   
• loss of taste or smell  
• tummy pains  
• shortness of breath.  

If the students show any of the above symptoms they will be sent home 
immediately.  
 

It is important that your emergency contact details are up to date. It 
is also essential that your emergency contact person is available if, 
for any reason you are unable to pick up your child if we ring you.  

 

The constant message is for all of us to be responsible in the actions we 
take. By keeping yourself safe, you are keeping your families, your 
colleagues and your friends safe. 

 

 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE REGARDING COVID TESTS 
Please be reminded that if you are currently waiting for COVID test results, your child/ren CANNOT attend onsite learning until the 
results come back negative. This is to prevent our school from having to close down in the event that a result returns positive.  
 

It is also essential that you notify the school immediately if you have been informed by the Department of Health that you, or a family 
member is COVID-19 Positive. This allows us to ensure that school’s COVID Safe plan is followed which will mean that your child will 
need to isolate whilst on-site.  In the event that a child needs to isolate, please be reassured that we will do so in a caring, supportive 
and respectful manner, prior to the child being collected and taken home. 

HOLY EUCHARIST SCHOOL IN 2021 AND 2022 
The last day for Term 4, 2021 will be on Thursday 16th December 2021, at 2pm. School will resume for Term 1 in 2022 (for students), 
on Monday 31st January 2022. At this stage, in 2022, students in Prep, Grade 1 and Grade 2 will finish school at 3:10pm and students 
in Grades 3, 4, 5 and 6 will finish school at 3:15pm.  All students will still be required to enter and leave the school via the designated 
gates.  Please see below: 

• 8:30am Gates open 
• 8:45am Students enter the classroom 
• 8:55am Classes begin 
• 3:10pm School finishes for Prep, 1 and 2 and 3:15pm for Grades 3, 4, 5 and 6 

 

Students from each grade level will still need to enter via the designated gates around the school when entering/leaving the 
premises. The gates for each level are as follows: 

• Gate 1 (Next to the hall) – Grade Prep and Grade 3 
• Gate 2 (Next to the church) – Grade 1 and Grade 4 
• Gate 3 (Admin gate) – Grades 6 
• Gate 4 (O’Brien Drive) - Grade 2 and Grade 5 

  

CLASS TEACHERS IN 2021 
 
                      JUNIOR SCHOOL 
 

Grade Prep     -Mrs Mary James 
                        -Mrs Natalie Luchiari 
                        -Ms Carla Lolicato 
                        -Ms Samenta Ganeshanantham 
 

Grade 1           -Mrs Angela Lopez-Dee 
                        -Miss Elise Ring 
                        -Mrs Jo Dragovic 
                        -Ms Crystal Carmuciano/Maryanne Camilleri 
 

Grade 2           -Miss Thy Tran 
                        -Mr Dion Xuereb 
                        -Mrs Jackie Dabal/Ms Clare Christie 
                        -Miss Juliana Bizjak 
 
 

 

 
                  MIDDLE SCHOOL 
 

Grade 3       -Ms Thilini Nanayakkara 
                     -Ms Vivian Faraj/TBA 
                     -TBA      
                      
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 4       -Miss Jennifer Khong 
                     -Miss Kathryn Barrie 
                     -Mrs Rose Barnes/ 
                      Mrs Gabrielle Bright 
                     -Ms Julie Murnane 
 

 

 
                SENIOR SCHOOL 
 

Grade 5    -Mr Bruno Pellaschiar 
                  -Ms Tamara Patel/ 
                   Mrs Vanessa Shaw 
                  -Mrs Stephani Ognenovki 
 

 
Grade 6     -Ms Jacelle Cablao 
                  -Ms Helen Kennedy 
                  -Mr Adam Nicholl 

M Bonnici –Principal 
 

 



 

 

	

	

	

STAFF IN 2022 
 

 

Learning Support Officers 
-Mrs Adella Howard (Hub) 
-Ms Catherine Hoang 
-Ms Chau Nguyen 
-Mrs Dianne Punicki 
-Ms Frances Wulf  
-Mrs Jenny Bistricki (Library) 
-Mrs Rita Zammit (Classroom/Library) 
-Mrs Juliet Nakhla 
-Miss Kelly Triantiafillidis 
-Ms Kerri Puccio 
-Mrs Mary Xuereb 
-Miss Mostoyka Tran  
-Mrs Nirmen Beshara 
-Ms Nu Cuai 
-Mrs Priya Rajasekhar  
-Ms Rosemarie Slater 
-Mrs Thi Phan 
-Mrs Trang Nguyen 
-Neama Mikhael 
-Ms Cindy Jierge 
-Ester Dawt Thluai 
 

 
Specialist Teachers  
Music -Mr Damian O’Bree 
Visual Arts -Mrs Shobha Hickey 
Physical Education -Mr Harry Hererra 
LOTE: -Miss Miyi Sun  

 

Religious Education   
-Mrs Vanessa Shaw 

Learning & Teaching Leader  
-Ms Anne-Marie Conte 

Literacy Leader  
-Mrs Bernadette Parnis 

Numeracy Leader  
-Ms Erin McNally 

Learning Diversity /Wellbeing 
-Mrs Julie Semcesen 

Family School Partnerships/Wellbeing Support:  
-Miss Clare Christe 

School Counsellor/Chaplaincy  
-Mr Edward Faraci 

Reading Recovery Teacher  
-Mrs Karen Colman   
-Ms Cassie Renfrew 

Literacy Intervention:  
-Mrs Charise Gibbs [P/T] 

Support Staff  
-Mr Joe Sirianni [P/T] 

Refugee/English Proficiency (EAL)  
-Mrs Irene Jurista [P/T] 

Numeracy Intervention –  
-Ms Maryanne Camilleri 

Digital Technologies / ICT  
          -Ms Vivan Faraj 

Parish Priest: 
-Fr. Vincent Long Pham CSsR 

Community Leader:  
-Fr Peter Ly Trong Danh CSsR 

 

Assistant Priest:  
-Fr Vincensius Lolo CSsR 
-Fr Patrick Corbett CSsR 
-Fr Christoforus Matutina CSsR 

 
Cleaners 

-Mrs Maria Attard  
-Mr June Balatbat 
 

Maintenance  
-Mr David Lathouras 
 
 

Administration 
-Mrs Sue Smart  
-Mrs Connie La Macchia  
-Mrs Mandy Huong  
 

Deputy Principal  
-Ms Anne-Marie Conte 

 
Principal  

-Mr Michael Bonnici 
 

 

 

ORIENTATION DAY 
I am happy to report that Orientation Day was a huge success. As I walked around to each class in the school, it was lovely to hear 
children and teachers getting to know each other. 
 

A lot of preparation goes into Orientation Day. The teachers collect a significant amount of data to inform their decisions and consider 
each student's wellbeing when preparing class lists. 
 

I am confident that your child will benefit from the hard work staff have put in to ensure that the needs of all students are catered for. 
 

These class lists for 2022 have been finalised. 
 

 

ASSESSMENT AND REPORTING - SEMESTER 2 
The Semester 2 report will look a little different to Semester 1. The disruption in Semester 2 has meant that there may have been 
less curriculum content covered than was initially planned. Despite all of this, the teachers have used a broad evidence-base to 
make their own balanced assessments of your child’s progress. Such evidence includes student-led conversations and teacher 
observations, Semester 2 assessments, notes and work samples. 
Our Semester 2 reports will be in line with government requirements and will provide parents/carers with: 

● a description of the areas of the Victorian Curriculum Foundation to Level 10, including Towards Foundation Levels A to D, 
taught; 

● for Religious Education and Inquiry: 
- student achievement information represented on a continuum of learning; 
- progress made since the last time the curriculum areas were reported on; 

● for English/EAL and Mathematics: 
- student achievement information represented on a continuum of learning; 
- progress made since the last time these curriculum areas were reported on;  
- a five-point scale.  

• for Specialist Subjects, i.e. LOTE, Music, PE and Visual Arts 
- student achievement information represented on a continuum of learning; 
- progress made since the last time these curriculum areas were reported on; 
- a five-point scale for participation. 

The reports will be going home on Friday 10th December together with the Assessment Envelope which will contain the samples 
from the Assessment Portfolio. 
 

GRADUATION  
Unfortunately, we had to postpone the Grade 6 Graduation this week due to the recent COVID 
outbreaks.  We will now be having the Graduation Ceremony on Tuesday 14th December 2021.  The 
Graduation will take place at 6pm in the Church and will be led by Fr Vincent and the Grade 6 Leaders.  
It’s a wonderful opportunity to celebrate the students’ wonderful achievements.  Due to the current restrictions, only parents/guardians 
of the Year 6 students (who are fully vaccinated) can attend the ceremony in the church.  
SCHOOL HATS IN TERM 4 
 

There are still quite a number of students at our school who do not have a school hat.  In Australia we have “one of the 
highest rates of melanoma diagnoses in the world...two in three Australians will be diagnosed with skin cancer by the age 
of 70” (SunSmart, 2019). The good news is that almost all skin cancers are preventable. It is recommended that staff and 
students use a combination of sun protection measures (i.e. sun hat, sunscreen, clothing, shade and sunglasses when 
outdoors, avoid deliberate and extended sun exposure) when UV index levels are 3 or above (generally from mid-
August to the end of April in Victoria). In Term 1 and Term 4 all students and teachers are required to wear a hat when 
they are outside. It is an expectation and school policy that all students wear their school hat and their correct school uniform at all 
times. 

M Bonnici –Principal 
 

	



 

 
VENTILATION IN SCHOOLS 
Schools are required to increase fresh air flow into indoor spaces (including shared spaces, staff areas and thoroughfares) whenever 
possible and to maximise the use of outdoor learning areas or environments.  
This week we received 24 Samsung Air Purification Devices.  The devices will remove potentially infectious particles – like coronavirus 
– from higher risk areas in schools including high-traffic areas. Increased ventilation through the use of open windows and doors will 
also be used to improve air quality. 
 

SCHOOL CAROLS 
Last week we had our school 
carols. It was unfortunate that we 
couldn’t have the rest of the 
school community in the 
audience.  Thankfully we were 
able to live stream the event and 
can still be viewed by clicking on 
the links below.  The students 
did an amazing job. A big thank 
you to all the staff and to Mr 
O'Bree for all their hard work. 
Part 1 https://youtu.be/BKAMXnAfk9k  
 

Part 2 https://youtu.be/-Jj2JidvZJ8 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL FUN DAY 
Last Friday we had a 'Fun Day' at school. The students participated in various circus activities and got to see a variety show which 
included a magician. The students were also provided with a sausage sizzle for lunch. We had 1100 sausages and ____ loaves of 
bread! A great day was had by all. 
AUSSIE FARM ANIMALS 
Last Tuesday we privileged to 
have the ‘Aussie Farm 
Animals’ visit the school.  The 
students enjoyed being up 
close with the baby animals.  
The animals were in the yard 
and enclosed by a fence.  

 

Mr Michael Bonnici  
Principal  
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au   

 

 



 

 
 

LEARNING AND TEACHING 
 

LEARNING AND TEACHING NEWS 
Wow! What a term! What a year! Nonetheless, Holy Eucharist has been a vibrant environment with lots going on that unfortunately 
you have not had the opportunity to see or participate in. We hope that next year will allow us to make up for this.  
You already know my favourite catch line…’What’s happening at Holy Eucharist?’ 
The students have participated in a number of exciting events over the last few weeks, from excursions, to incursions, to a fun day, 
expos to showcase their learning, debates, just to name a few. It has been wonderful to see the students excited to participate in all 
these events and then to hear the new learning that they have taken away. The smiles on their faces make it totally worth it. So, when 
your child answers the question you ask each day when you pick them up from school, “What did you do today?” press them for more 
information if they answer with, “Nothing.” If you have been following my posts on Class Dojo, when and where I can I have added 
pictures with a brief description to let you, our community, know what we have been up to during the day.  
 

LITERACY NEWS 
As you are aware, we have stopped borrowing from the library and Take Home Readers. We need to sort these out so that they are 
ready for your child/children to enjoy borrowing again. Please take some time to look around your home and send back any school 
books.  
Just because students cannot borrow from school does not mean that children should stop reading. In fact this is the best time to get 
stuck into books. Children should be reading not just to learn but also for their own enjoyment which ultimately contributes to their 
learning anyway.  
 

The Prep, Year 1 and some Year 2 students have access to the Cengage Digital Reading Platform with lots of PM readers available 
online for students to choose from and read at their level and pace. Please ensure that if children are using this that they are not only 
just opening the book that they are reading it. As the administrator I can see how much time students spend reading. We also have 
Collins Big Cat available for all students to use. As well as Sunshine Online and Engage Online. Some year levels also set students 
up on Epic.  
 

Sunshine Online 
School login details: https://www.sunshineonline.com.au/    
username heps3021 password heps3021 
 

Storybox 
https://storyboxlibrary.com.au/  
Our login details are: username – heps3021 password - heps3021. 
 

Collins Connect  
Holy Eucharist school has one generic login for all years to make it as easy as possible. Once the school’s name has been typed in, 
the next page requires you to enter the first letter of the last name - enter A,  for date of birth - enter 1, for month - select January, 
and year group - enter 1. Next, select the Big Cat icon to see all the books that are available. Then enjoy reading :-) 
https://connect.collins.co.uk/school/defaultlogin.aspx  
 

Engage Online 
Please visit www.mycapstonelibrary.com   
Our login details are - Student Username: Holyeucharist3021 Student Password: pupil 
 

Don’t forget the local library! We don’t want students staring at a screen all the time. So, if you can take your child/children to your 
local library to not only borrow books but to enjoy the great activities that they offer for children to participate in during the holidays.  
 

Wishing you a very peaceful and holy Christmas with your family and friends. I look forward to seeing you all next year. Good luck to 
all our students moving on from Holy Eucharist. Remember to keep giving your best to everything that you do in life.  
 
Mrs Bernadette Parnis 
Learning and Teaching/Literacy Leader  
bernadette.parnis@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au   

 

 
 
 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Please pencil these dates into your diary regarding Sacraments at Holy Eucharist for 2022.  
More information will be provided to families in due course. 
Year 3 Reconciliation: Tuesday 8th March 2022, at 6.30pm 
Year 6 Confirmation: Saturday 28th May, at 2.00pm 
Year 4 First Holy Communion: Sunday 19th June 2022, at the 10.30am Parish Mass 

 
 
 

INSTALLATION OF ROAD HUMPS ON CHEDGEY DRIVE 
Recently I had contacted Brimbank Council and Natalie Sulleyman MP, requesting for road humps to be installed on Chedgey Drive.  
Many cars are speeding along Chedgey Drive during the day whilst our children are at school. Many cars have driven into trees and 
street signs along the nature strip due to the speed in which they are travelling.  Houses in the surrounding area will have received the 
following letter from the council about this.  I ask for your support by contacting the council in regard to this request. 
 

RE: Chedgey Drive, St Albans – Consideration to install Road Humps. Your feedback is important - Please email Brimbank Council   

Concerns have been raised with Council regarding speeding traffic and road safety issues along Chedgey Drive, between Chestnut 
Drive and Mulhall Drive, abutting Holy Eucharist Primary School, St Albans.  
 

To improve road safety and reduce vehicle speeds, Council is considering the installation of road humps along this section of Chedgey 
Drive. The proposed road humps will help reduce traffic speeds along this section of Chedgey Drive and will improve the overall safety 
of motorists and particularly school children.  
 

The proposal may result in a road hump to be constructed in front of any property and it should be noted that road humps may require 
the existing lighting to be upgraded or the installation of new street lights to supplement the road humps (Please contact Michael at the 
school office if you wish to see the Council plan showing where the proposed road humps are to be considered). 
 

If the proposal to install road humps is supported by a clear majority of residents, a business case will be developed detailing the 
proposal and submitted to Council’s Capital Works Panel for funding consideration in future works programs. This does not guarantee 
funding, as this project will be assessed yearly on its priority compared with similar proposals across Brimbank. The installation of the 
road humps cannot proceed until such time as the funding is approved and included in the budget.  
 

The council invites your comments on this proposal.  Please email info@brimbank.vic.gov.au  
 



 

 
 

SUNSHINE LIONS CLUB – CHRISTMAS CAKES 
Sunshine Lions has been supporting the Sunshine community for over 50 years. Each 
year, Sunshine Lions have donated $100 to schools in the Sunshine, Albion, Ardeer and St 
Albans. Thanks to the Lions Club we have been able to award a deserving graduating 
student at the end of each year. 
 

Once again, we will be assisting the club by taking orders for the Lions Club’s Christmas 
Cakes. Delivery of cakes would be in the mid part of December. 
 

Lion’s Christmas Cakes include a 1kg Cake priced at $13 and 1.5kg Cake at $17. 
Please support this worthy cause. Please contact the office to place your order. 
 

 

MAP TO SHOW CLASSROOMS IN 2022 

 

 

JANUARY  
Tues 26th Jan           -Australia Day Public    
                                   Holiday – No School 
Fri 28th Jan               -TERM 1 BEGINS - Teachers  
                                    back at school  
Mon 31st Jan.          -All students in Prep to  
                                   Grade 6 are back to school.      
                                  -Grade Prep finish school   
                                   at 12pm this week 
FEBRUARY 
Tues 1st Feb            -Lunar New Year 
Mon 7th Feb             -Grade Prep finish school        
                                   at 1pm this week 
Mon 14th Feb          -Grade Prep are full time       
                                    from now on 
21st-23rd Feb         -Year 6 Camp at Doxa  
                                    Malmsbury  
22nd Feb                   -School Advisory Council  
                                    Meeting 

Mon 28th Feb         -Middle and Seniors  
                                   Swimming Program  
                                   STARTS TBC Keilor East  
 
MARCH 
Tues 1st Mar          -Shrove Tuesday 
Wed 2nd Mar         -Ash Wednesday                      
                                  (Mass at 9am TBA)  
Fri 4th Mar             -Middle & Seniors Swimming  
                                  Program FINISHES TBC  
Sun 6th Mar           -First Sunday of Lent 
Mon 7th Mar         -School Photos (Students wear      
                                     full summer uniform) 
Tues 8th Mar       -Year 3 Reconciliation 6.30pm 
Sun 13th Mar         -Second Sunday of Lent  
Mon 14th Mar     -Labour Day Public Holiday –          
                                  No School 
Thur 17th Mar         -St Patrick’s Day  
Fri 18th Mar        -Red Nose Day 
Fri 19th Mar             -Feast of St Joseph 
Sun 20th Mar         -Third Sunday of Lent  
Mon 21st Mar        -Harmony Day 
Mon 21st Mar        -Junior Swimming Program  
                                   STARTS TBC Keilor East  
Fri 25th Mar          -Feast of the Annunciation  
                                   of Mary 
Fri 25th Mar           -Junior Swimming Program   
                                  FINISHES TBC  
Sun 27th Mar        -Fourth Sunday of Lent  
 

 

CAMP AUSTRALIA 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

                                                  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Giờ Kiểm Tra - 2017 

  
Kính gửi Quý Phụ Huynh và Người Chăm Sóc,  
  
Trường Tiểu Học Holy Eucharist sẽ kiểm tra tất cả học sinh trong 
ngày: 

Thứ Ba 31 Tháng 1 và Thứ Tư 1 Tháng 2 Năm 2017 
 
 

Bắt đầu năm học 2017, giáo viên ở trường Holy Eucharist sẽ kiểm tra 
trình độ văn và toán của con bạn. Để giảm bớt sự gián đoạn trong 
công việc học tập, chúng tôi có dành hai ngày kiểm tra trước khi năm 
học bắt đầu. Con bạn sẽ có 40 phút để hoàn tất bài thi với giáo viên 
lớp năm 2017 của các em. Kết quả của buổi kiểm tra này sẽ được sử 
dụng để giúp con bạn trong suốt năm học. 
 
 
 
 
Xin hãy tìm lớp mới và giờ phỏng vấn của con bạn ở dưới đây 
 
Buổi kiểm tra này là bắt buộc cho tất cả học sinh ở đầu và cuối của 
mỗi năm. Toàn bộ kết quả sẽ gửi tới Bộ Giáo Dục Công Giáo 
Melbourne. Vì vậy, Con bạn cần phải có mặt ở buổi thi này.  
Mỗi học sinh chỉ cần ở trường khoảng 40 phút để hoàn 
thành bài thi của mình. Sau khi kiểm tra xong, tất cả các 
học sinh phải về nhà. Xin đừng để con bạn ở trường 
nếu không có người chăm sóc.  
Chúng tôi xin thành thật cảm 
ơn sự hỗ trợ và cộng tác của các bạn. 
 

 
Thầy Hiệu Phó  
 
 
 
mbonnici@hestalbansssth.catholic.edu.au            principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
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Mrs 
Ognenovski  
Room 8 

 Grade 4             
Miss Barrie           
Room 10                     

    Grade 4         
Miss              
Khong         
Room 9           

Grade 5               Mr                           
Mr Pellaschiar         
Room 6 

      Grade 5         Ms              
       Miss Patel                         

Mrs Shaw                     
Room 7 

 Grade 4             
Mrs Barnes.    M   
Mrs Bright              
Room 5 

    Grade 4                     
    Ms Murnane                

Room 4 

    Grade 6                     
Mr Nicholl       
Room 3 

                   

  Grade 6                  Grade 6    
Miss Cablao           Ms Kennedy 
Room 1                         Room 2      
                 

 

 

         Hall 

STAFF CAR PARK 

O’BRIEN DRIVE 

      Grade 3                       
. Miss Thilini 
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 STAFF ROOM 

 OFFICE 

Principal                              
Mr Michael             
Bonnici 

 
 

Meeting Room 

Deputy                        
Principal 
Ms Anne-Marie                        
Conte                             
 

Learning               
Diversity/WB 
Mrs Julie Semcesen 
FSP Clare Chrisitie 

 

Grade Prep                 
Ms                     
James 
Room 20  
 
 
 
 

Music Room 
Mr O’Bree 
Room 21 

1A OLEANDER DRIVE 

      Male WC   

Disabled WC  

Female WC 

 

       Sick Bay                                                            

     Business 
Manager  
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Mrs  Connie           Mrs Mandy                             
LaMacchia              Huong 
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20 Chedgey Drive 

C
H

E
D

G
E

Y
 D

R
IV

E
 

Rounders Court 

            Counsellor  
.   Mr Faraci      

    Grade 2                   
Ms        
Juliana       
(Lab-Rm 26) 

Staff                  
Planning        
Room  

MAP TO SHOW CLASSROOMS – 2022 

Private residence               Private Residence       Private residence          Private Residence        

                   ART ROOM                                                        
                   Mrs Hickey              

                    CAMP    
                    AUSTRALIA    
                    Out of        
                    Hours Care 

____________ 
Community 
Hub 
Mrs Howard 

 

 

SAFETY OF CHILDREN AND ALL VULNERABLE PEOPLE:   
We hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and all vulnerable people as a central and fundamental responsibility for our community.  The Holy 

Eucharist Commitment to Child Safety and Reporting Process are on display in the Administration foyer of the School and School Policies are available 
on the website at www.hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 

Congratulations to the Graduates!  
Well done to Grade 6s. We wish you great success as 
you embark into secondary school. We had the 
pleasure of getting to know you during your time at 
Holy Eucharist. Wishing you every success in life.  
 
 

Schools Out!  
As we approach the end of 2021, I think we can all agree, that it's been 
another year for the record books! Taking some time to reflect on 2021 we 
have collectively experienced a huge amount and we hope that over 
the festive period you can all take some time to relax and recharge.  
On behalf of everyone at Camp Australia we would like to thank you for 
your continued support.  
Wish you a great Christmas and a prosperous 2022. Looking forward 
to see all the happy faces again in 2022.  
Karen Chircop-Bonello 
 


